Minutes of the July 26,2021 board meeting of the Corvallis Evening Garden Club (EGC)

Meeting began at 7pm via Zoom. Normally both new and old officers would attend the June board meeting but since that was canceled, both new and old officers were at this meeting. In attendance were Dan Edge, Earl and Linda Hadfield, Nancy Mandel, Harriet Plumley, Janet Magedanz, Nancy Sarpola, K. J. Lee, Hanne and Heinrich Niederhausen, and Donna Westwood. 

Quilts in the Garden (QITG).  Donna is a member of both the EGC and the Mary’s River Quilt Guild (MRQG). She spoke as a representative of MRQG. QITG is a fundraiser held by MRQG in the summer of even numbered years. It is a combination garden tour and quilt show. The MRQG has proposed holding it jointly with the EGC in 2022, with the clubs sharing costs, chores, and profits. The date is tentatively set for June 18 or June 25. Joint committees would meet starting next winter. There was discussion about details including where to have the tour and what to do in case of rain. After Donna left, Harriet moved that the EGC participate with the MRQG in the QITG in June 2022 and Janet seconded. K.J. moved to amend by adding provisions. There was no second. The motion passed unanimously. 

Treasurer’s report:  Earl and Linda presented the treasurer’s report. EGC ended the month of June with $12,462.04. June 30 is the end of the club’s fiscal year. See treasurer’s report for details. The treasurer’s duties are being transferred to Harriet, Hanne, and Heinrich. 

Approval of May’s board meeting minutes: Harriet found an error in the minutes regarding the treasurer’s report. Approval was postponed until the error is fixed.

Membership: Nancy S is head of membership. The club had an excellent year for increasing membership. There were 94 members in December 2020 and there are 113 now with possibly two more in the process of joining. Nancy S thought our improved website, good newsletter, and member word of mouth helped with recruiting. In addition, lapsed members remain on the trumpetvine email list where they are reminded to rejoin. Ways of promoting membership and welcoming new members were discussed.

In-person meetings: The board would like to resume in-person meetings in October, unless covid conditions prevent this. Dan has contacted the Shepherd of the Valley Lutheran Church (our pre-pandemic meeting place) about availability but has not heard back. Janet plans to contact Calvin Presbyterian Church. The possibility of broadcasting in-person meetings over Zoom was discussed. 

August Soiree: Janet is hosting the soiree on August 2, and reports things are going well. Thirty-three people, including guests have signed up so far. Recruiting for new members can take place at the soiree.

Fall Bulb Sale:  We will not sell at the Fall Festival this year. Janet reported that we have changed vendors for our source of bulbs and that we plan to take orders in September and distribute the bulbs in October.

Goodbyes: This was the last board meeting for the 2020-2021 officers who are not returning. Dan thanked everybody for their service and wished the new board well.

Submitted by Nancy Mandel, secretary





